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EMBARRASSMENT SAVE:
THIS IS A REMINDER, BEFORE GOING TO BED

SATURDAY NIGHT, TURN YOUR CLOCKS BACK SO
YOU'LL NOT BE EMBARRASSED TO ARRIVE WAY TOO

EARLY OR WAY TOO LATE FOR WORSHIP.

Pastor's Musing

All Saints Day

Originally, it was called All Hallows,    
meaning “hallowed” or holy—a term for the
dead who are remembered for how they     
lived. Whether the deceased shared their    
food, drink, shelter, wit, imagination, or    
smile, their acts of generosity incarnated a     
life of their own. There are far, far more       
saints whose names are as dust to us but       
remain always in the heart of Grace Eternal,
in whom no act of kindness, however small
and quiet, is ever lost. May their memory be
a blessing.
 
While we, of flesh and blood, all struggle      
and suffer, the hallowed ones live in our      
memories as proof that our good deeds can
form bridges that span the world’s flaws to 
reach the land of mercy—a country that     



knows no divisions, boundaries, or bounds. 

In Hope,
Andrew

To read Andrew's article "It will be baseball.        It will be prayer:    The
poetry of E. Ethelbert Miller", pres-outlook.org, CLICK HERE!

STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN
IS ON PACE TOWARD GOAL!

NEW!  The Stewardship Campaign for the 2025 operating budget is       
progressing very well. As announced Sunday, October 27, $245,000       
from 39 households has been recorded. The count for Time & Talent          
forms is increasing as well with nearly 20 received. If you wish to pledge
easily, please CLICK HERE  to go to the campaign’s Pledge Card. If you
need a Time & Talent form, please CLICK HERE  . 
 
The campaign ends on November 10, Dedication Sunday, with       
a  celebratory brunch in the Hall for All at around 11:00 (following the      
combined worship service that starts at 10:00). The Stewardship and        
Fellowship committees are providing brunch… it’s not a potluck... so        
come relax and enjoy a festive brunch with fellowship time after         
worship. 
 
Please mail or deliver your Pledge Card and Time & Talent form to the

https://pres-outlook.org/2024/10/it-will-be-baseball-it-will-be-prayer-the-poetry-of-e-ethelbert-miller/
https://onrealm.org/ChapelInPines/-/form/pledge/2025
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdQvsYqSikwGRcIXiciUafRLs3df9BB-j9zNP6tPj00iIUVEg/viewform


church before November 10 (or bring it to worship that day).
 
God Bless You!
Stewardship Committee



 
We WELCOME all people into our

community of of faith.

We WORSHIP God with gratitude
for the grace given to all people

through Jesus Christ.​

We WITNESS the love of Christ
through our gifts of time, talents,

and resources as we grow together
in our faith.

To read the Session Digest from the     
September 23, 2024 Called Session   
Meeting, CLICK HERE.

https://files.constantcontact.com/296bd94e001/1d3f7d3e-29ec-4fb3-9f72-ddf25fdee372.pdf


Oct 31 - Nov 7, 2024)
Thursday, October 31
Church Office Hours 9am-1pm

9am-noon, Drop Off for Winter
Clothing Drive at CITP
5:30pm Cub Scout Meeting,
Fellowship Hall

Friday, November 1
Church Office Closed

Saturday, November 2
Church Office Closed
TURN YOUR CLOCKS BACK

2pm School of Athens Class,
Felowship Hall

Sunday, November 3
24th Sunday after Pentecost
Holy Communion Sunday

9am Exploring Together Class, on
Zoom
9am Beginner Handbell Choir
Rehearsal, Fellowship Hall
9:15am Worship Service, Outdoors
(weather permitting, otherwise
indoors)
11am Worship Service, Indoors &
Streaming
12:20pm Mission & Service
Committee Meeting, Fellowship
Hall

Monday, November 4
Office Hours 9am-1pm

9am-noon Winter Weather Drive
Collection Center Open, Fellowship
Hall's Conference Room
11:45am Men's Lunch Bunch,
Fellowship Hall
1pm Fearrington Village Hour with
Andrew, Belted Goat
7pm Election Eve Ecumenical
Prayer Service, Sanctuary

Tuesday, November 5
Office Hours 9am-1pm

10am Women's Study, Fellowship
Hall
11:30am InFocus Photography
Group, Fellowship Hall
1pm Devoted Readers Book Club,
Zoom

Wednesday, November 6
CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED

10am Meeting with Farm at Penny

To read Susie Smith's latest article titled
"God at the Center", CLICK HERE.

If you are a church member who does      
not have a Realm account, but would     
like one, you can let Teresa know and      
she’ll send you an invitation to join. If      
you need assistance with navigating   
Realm, Teresa or Ginny  
(ginny@citppc.org) are both happy to   
assist! Printed copies of directories are    
also available to our members upon    
request.

CLICK HERE TO GET
DIRECTLY TO REALM

Did you know the church has an active
wish list? We do! It can be found on our
website, but you can click on the brown
button below to see it.

CLICK HERE TO READ
CITP's WISH LIST

https://files.constantcontact.com/296bd94e001/36852f98-fbc6-4608-a11b-bbcb9f2abdec.pdf
http://onrealm.org
https://files.constantcontact.com/296bd94e001/2bf99c75-fe56-45ed-b4a6-c42fff80e3ac.pdf


Lane, Zoom
11am Contemplative Prayer, Zoom
2pm Galloway Ridge Worship
4:30pm Presbyterian String Band
Rehearsal, Sanctuary
6pm Handbell Choir Rehearsals
7pm Bible Study with Andrew,
Fellowship Hall
7:30pm Adult Choir Rehearsal

Thursday, November 7
Office Hours 9am-1pm

9am-noon, Drop Off for Winter
Clothing Drive at CITP
6:30pm Welcome & Membership
Meeting, The Gathering Room

Church Office Hours
Mon, Tues, Thurs: 9am-1pm
Andrew: By Appointment

Our master calendar can be found on our
website as well. If you see something on      
this calendar that should be corrected,    
please let  Teresa know so she can edit the
church's master calendar.

(Monday and the "T" days
we are open 9am to 1pm!)

Contact: Teresa

NEW!  Please pray for our leaders and    
some of our youth group as they are on
a mission trip to Charlotte and will     
return Sunday afternoon. Prayers for   
safe travel, good fellowship, and big    

YOUTH GROUPS: 

DUE TO OUR YOUTH MISSION TRIP
TO CHARLOTTE THIS WEEKEND,  
THERE ARE NO YOUTH GROUPS   
TODAY.

However, our regular schedule will   
resume next week, and it is as follows:

6th-8th graders in confirmation class   
will meet the first and third Sunday
from 3:00-4:30pm.
3rd-8th graders  are invited to youth
group on the second and fourth
Sundays from 3:00-4:30pm.
High school youth   meet every Sunday
from 5:00-6:30pm.

Contact: Joelle Brummitt-Yale, Director of
Children’s and Youth Ministries,
jbrummittyale@citppc.org

mailto:admin@chapelinthepinespc.org
mailto:admin@chapelinthepinespc.org


hearts as they show God's love in all      
they do.

Today through Sunday, Ginny!

Sunday through Thursday, Andrew!

Monday, November 4, 7pm
Chapel in the Pines

Amidst anxiety, uncertainty, and  
division, join friends from The Local    

PARENTS’ MEETING: We have a new
small group for parents! Every second    
and fourth Sunday during the time    
when our 3rd through 8th graders meet
for youth group (3-4:30pm), join us for  
a time of connection, study, and    
reflection together in the Gathering   
Room. Childcare will be provided for    
children too young for youth group    
(under 3rd grade). Please let Ginny    
know if you are planning to bring your
children so that we will be well     
prepared. We'll make plans for the    
future of our group together.
Contact: Ginny Taylor-Troutman

mailto:Ginny@citppc.org


Church, Chatham Community Church,
Chapel in the Pines Presbyterian   
Church, and others for an intentional    
time of unity, reflection, worship, and    
prayer. In coming together, our hope    
for this non-partisan gathering is to    
create space to pray for our country,     
our community, and one another,   
encounter hope in beloved community,
and remember that our identity is not     
found in any particular candidate or    
political party but finds its home in     
Jesus.

Join us in the Fellowship Hall    
Wednesdays through December 18 as   
Andrew leads a Bible Study at 7pm     
There is also an option to Zoom. If you
wish to join by Zoom, click on the red       
button below around 6:59pm!

CLICK HERE WEDNESDAY
EVENINGS TO ZOOM THE

BIBLE STUDY CLASS AT
6:59pm

NEW! Cub Scout Pack 51 is doing a      
Yard Waste Removal Fundraiser at the
Briar Chapel Sport Courts and are    
gathering coats for CITP's collection   
point.

The Yard Waste Removal Fundraiser:   
Drop off bagged yard waste at the     
Sports Courts and the Pack will handle
the disposal in an eco-friendly manner.
Suggested donation is $5 per bag.
Contact: ncscoutpack951@gmail.com

Winter Weather Collection Center at CITP
is now open on Mondays and Thursdays     
9am-12noon in the Conference Room of    
the Fellowship Hall.

We can only accept new or clean,     
gently used (adult & children's items):

New or Clean/Gently Used Coats
(zippers working, all buttons on
them)
New or Clean/Gently Used

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87301975853?pwd=EUakMW51CmzuPZpdRLfwWcKHlai6TA.1#success


Affordable housing is one of the top     
issues right now. We all know there is      
not enough. What to do? All women     
are invited to this event   
on Saturday, November 9 to learn    
more.
Contact: Susie Smith

NEW!  November 10 is Dedication  
Sunday. All are invited to stay after     
service and join us in the fellowship     
hall for a light brunch. (This is NOT a       
potluck, CITP will provide the brunch.)

INSULATED jackets but no
windbreakers, athletic or light
rain parkas
New or Clean/Gently Used
Sweatshirts/hoodies
New or Clean/Gently Used
Flannel/Thermal shirts
New or Clean/Gently Used
Hats/Gloves
New or Clean/Gently Used
Warm Scarves, but no fashion
scarves
New Socks, thermal/wool ONLY
New or Clean/Gently Used
Heavy Sweaters
New or Clean/Gently Used
Blankets/Sleeping Bags

Direct questions and sign up to volunteer
through Mark Herboth,
mlherboth@gmail.com 704-617-9321.

Come on over to the Belted Goat on      
Mondays at 1pm for fellowship with    
Andrew!

mailto:snyncks@gmail.com


UPDATED! Each week we strive to    
update Andrew's sermon transcripts  
here for those who wish to have a PDF
to read! Clicking on the red button     
below will take you directly to the     
sermon transcript from October 27.

CLICK HERE TO READ
ANDREW'S SERMON

TRANSCRIPT FROM 10/27

UPDATED!  Each week we have  
volunteers who livestream the 11am   
service on Sundays, as well as the 10am
combined worship on the second   
Sunday of the month.    When we have 
that available, we will share a link to it
here. Please click on the purple button    
below to watch this week's livestream.

If you wish to subscribe to our     
YouTube channel, click on the   

WEEKLY CHOIR REHEARSALS!

Handbells: Handbells: This fall we will
have two handbell choirs. Our normal    
choir meets Wednesdays at 6pm in the
Sanctuary. We will also have a new     
group for ages 6th grade through    
adults that will meet on Sundays at     
9am in the Fellowship Hall. This is a      
great group for those with less    
experience.
Contact: Katherine Brekke

Adult Choir: Adult Choir rehearses   
weekly beginning in the sanctuary at    
7:30pm on Wednesdays. If you're   
interested in joining us, contact Jeremy!

Come join the Choir for Advent! With     
the church moving to one service for     
the Month of December, now is a     
wonderful time for members who   
normally attend the 9:15am service to    
sing in the choir. All interested singers  
can just show up to rehearsal    
Wednesday at 7:30pm in the sanctuary.
We will work on a little of the music for
November, but we will spend most of     
our time of Advent and Christmas    
music for December. We would love to
have you join us!
Contact: Jeremy Nabors

https://files.constantcontact.com/296bd94e001/75fbfec6-fb7c-456a-aff5-18041d418074.pdf
mailto:katherine.brekke@gmail.com
mailto:katherine.brekke@gmail.com
mailto:naborsje@gmail.com


subscribe button once you pull up our     
page. By subscribing, you'll get a    
notification every time we update our    
video posts!

CLICK TO WATCH THE
LIVESTREAM FROM

SUNDAY 10/27

THIS WEEK! You are invited to another
FREE School of Athens event at CITP
o n Saturday, November 2 from 2-4pm   
in our Fellowship Hall.

Michael Vazquez, Ph.D, Teaching  
Assistant Professor, Philosophy 
Department and Director of Outreach,   
Parr Center for Ethics, UNC-Chapel   
Hill, will present a lecture entitled: 

Ancient Wisdom, Modern Dilemmas

Professor Vazquez says:
"Join us for Ancient Wisdom, Modern
Dilemmas, where the timeless ideas of
philosophers like Socrates and the
Stoics meet today’s ethical challenges.
Can ancient ideas about happiness help
us navigate modern anxieties and the
pressures of success? Can lying be
justified for the greater good? What do
we owe to other people, and distant
strangers? This session will offer

UPDATED! The Women's Study Group
gets together every week in the    
Fellowship Hall's conference room on   
Tuesdays at 10am. They have excellent
guest speakers, discuss books, poetry   
and share in delightful fellowship   
together.

This upcoming week, they will begin    
reading and discussing Jim Wallis's   
Book The False White Gospel.

All women are welcome!
Contact: Marcia Ladd

https://www.youtube.com/live/EKskd6dxdI8?si=PU6U0RPcDLOwYdBC
mailto:marcialeeladd@gmail.com


accessible, thought-provoking
reflections on questions that continue to
shape our lives—no philosophy
background required. All you need is
curiosity and a desire to think deeply
about the moral puzzles that we face
today."

CLICK HERE TO
REGISTER AND LEARN
MORE INFORMATION

NEW!  Those of you who attended the    
summer concert of David Lamotte here
know what a great concert he puts on!

We have been invited to the a     
Peacemaking Scholarship Benefit 
Concert at the United Church of Chapel
Hill Saturday, November 16 at 7pm.    
FREE admission.

Until next week...
GRACE & PEACE

https://www.theschoolofathens.net/


NEW!  Holy Infant Catholic Church in   
Durham will be holding a series of two
presentations exploring historical and  
contemporary relations between 
Chrisitanity and Judaism. These classes,
led by Brendan Murphy, Director,   
Bearing Witness Institute for  
Interreligious and Ecuminical Dialogue,
are being held Sunday 11/17 from 3-     
5pm and Monday November 18 from 6-
8pm

CLICK HERE TO PLEDGE FOR 2025

CLICK HERE TO PLEDGE YOUR TIME & TALENT FOR 2025

Please visit us on Facebook, Instagram, and YouTube

      

 
Chapel in the Pines

Presbyterian Church PC(USA)
314 Great Ridge Parkway

Chapel Hill, NC 27516
919-960-0616

Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 9am-1pm
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